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THERE’S ALWAYS SOMETHING 

HAPPENING AT THE GORGE!

Check the Events tab on our website, 

www.mianus.org, to stay informed on 

all the lectures, walks, and volunteer 

opportunities going on here.

The News tab will keep you up to date 

on our land protection and management 

issues, our community involvement, and 

the achievements of the amazing students 

in our educational programs.

The Publications tab brings you to 

articles on MRG in the media, papers 

published by our scientists, and our 

newsletter archives.

Mianus River Gorge could not have imagined a busier, more productive year than 2018 turned 
out to be. The highlight, of course, was the acquisition of the property known as High Tor, an 
11-acre parcel in the heart of the Preserve. The purchase was made possible with help from 
many generous donors whose contributions ensured this beautiful land will be protected in 
perpetuity and also enabled us to re-connect the trail to the iconic Havemeyer Falls and other 
points of interest.
	 But that wasn’t all. MRG acquired over 50 acres of land in total in 2018 through gifts of 
land and purchase, again thanks in part to extremely generous donors. Other land acquisitions 
include the new Taylor Preserve in Stamford, CT, a parcel in Pound Ridge, NY, and two others in 
North Castle and Bedford, NY, all within the Mianus River Watershed. Each parcel is a unique 
habitat of wetlands, woodlands, or meadow and vital to protect for future generations to enjoy.
	 MRG began work on a new trail that stretches over 900 feet along the steep slope far 
above the Mianus River and below the rim of the Gorge. Due to the rugged nature of this terrain 
and its sensitive habitats, the project is being built completely by hand by professional trail crews. 
Work continued throughout the year, with an anticipated completion date of June 1, 2019. 
	 MRG continued its work to save the hemlocks in the old-growth forest, arguably the 
most important aspect of Mianus River Gorge Preserve. With significant support from the 
Board of Trustees, New York State Department of Conservation / Land Trust Alliance, West-
chester Community Foundation, and individual and family donors, MRG is in the middle of 
its three-year “Campaign to Save the Hemlocks.” When all is said and done, over 2,000 eastern 
hemlock trees in the Mianus River Gorge Preserve will be inoculated against two insidious 
pests—the hemlock woolly adelgid and hemlock scale—that have destroyed millions of hemlock 
trees across the eastern US. We are optimistic that the prescribed regimen will save our trees. 
	 Mianus River Gorge hosted a dedicated group of summer interns in 2018 who came 
from colleges and universities across the country. They added both thoughtful and physical 
contributions to MRG’s ecology research initiatives and stewardship of the Preserve. We also 
said good-bye to a talented cohort of college-bound high school students in our three-year 
Wildlife Technician Program knowing we’ve helped train the next generation of scientists, 
critical thinkers, and conservation-minded citizens.
	 At the same time, MRG wildlife biologists shared their knowledge and expertise on topics 
ranging from pests to pollinators at more than a dozen workshops and conferences, in published 
research papers, and as active participants in regional conservation partnership organizations.
	 Thank you for contributing your time and resources to Mianus River Gorge. Please 
visit our web site, www.mianus.org, for updates, news, and the calendar of events. We are truly 
grateful for your support and look forward to welcoming you to the Preserve.

Sincerely,

Timothy Evnin, Chairman			           Roderick G. Christie, Executive Director

Dear Friends . . .
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Building Strong 

Relationships in the 

Community

Lectures and Presentations

Director of Land Management Budd Veverka continued to deliver “Bear Basics” talks in 2018 
that provided practical advice about how humans can safely co-exist with the increasing pop-
ulation of this large, charismatic animal in the region. Budd and WTP student Will Maynard 
worked with staff and volunteer researchers to complete the two-year study looking at black 
bear occupancy and movement based on remote cameras and reported bear sightings in West-
chester, Putnam, and Fairfield Counties. 
	 Director of Research and Education Chris Nagy, Ph.D., gave a talk on recent findings 
from the Gotham Coyote Project at Canisius College in Buffalo, NY and presented a poster at 
the 2018 Northeast Natural History Conference in Burlington, VT, showing an index of time-
of-day that accounts for shifts in sunrise and sunset for use in wildlife studies.
	 Executive Director Rod Christie gave several presentations throughout the year to local 
planning and town boards with regard to proposed development projects. He presented at the 
land working group and the steering committee meetings of the Hudson to Housatonic Re-
gional Conservation Partnership and was a featured presenter at the group’s “Land Protection 
101 Workshop”. Mr. Christie also gave several presentations on land protection and protecting 
pollinator habitat to the Land and Water Taskforce of Bedford 2020 and local garden clubs. 

Public Programs

Mianus River Gorge held several well-received public programs including a Tree ID; Invasive 
Species ID; a Bird Walk with Bedford Audubon Society; an old-growth forest program; and a 
walk in Castlebrook, a management unit of Mianus River Gorge Preserve that is only open to 
the public by guided tour. MRG also organized several Volunteer Work Days to get the trails in 
shape early and get them ready for their winter rest late.
	 Chris Nagy and Budd Veverka each led night-time owl walks in the Preserve, giving 
participants an exclusive perspective of the Preserve and the sights and sounds only seen and 
heard in the dark.

Director of Land Management, Budd Veverka, 

leads a Tree Identification workshop, October 2018.

Director of Research and Education, Chris Nagy, 

speaks at Canisius College in January 2019.

One of many black bear photos captured on 

trail cameras used during the regional black 

bear study conducted by MRG staff and 

WTP students.

Several Volunteer Work Days took place in 2018.
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Land Aquisition

2018 was an astounding year for land protection at Mianus River Gorge with five new properties 
added, totaling over 52 acres. A gift of land from a nearby property owner added almost 12 acres to 
the Preserve along Mianus River Rd. including a beautiful sugar maple grove and old farm wood-
lands. With this gift this viewshed will be protected forever. A 5-acre parcel of land comprised of 
a sizeable wetland complex that is the headwaters of a tributary that flows into the Mianus River 
was also donated. Riparian wetlands like this one help dissipate floodwaters, recharge ground-
water supplies, filter out pollution, provide fish and wildlife habitat, and sustain the health of 
downstream water sources.
	 Mianus River Gorge purchased in a bargain sale a 3-acre old field lot off Rock Hill Way in 
Pound Ridge, NY. This parcel connects to the Mianus River Gorge from the east side and provides 
easy access for staff to interior Gorge lands. The parcel is in need of restoration to remove inva-
sives that have taken over much of the woodland edge and old field. The land will be restored to 
its former function as a meadow that serves to filter pollutants, provide habitat for unique plants 
and animals, and supply pollinators with food and shelter.
	 An anonymous foundation donor and a donation from the Stamford Land Conservation 
Trust helped Mianus River Gorge purchase 21 acres of property bordering the Mianus River in 
Stamford. This beautiful hemlock / oak woodland with mountain laurel understory is surround-

ed on three sides by the Mianus River and provides crucial protection 
where the east branch of the Mianus River meets the main stem of the 
river. Known as the Taylor Preserve of the Mianus River Gorge, Inc., 
this parcel is in the process of being made accessible to the public for 
hiking and fishing. This is one of our most significant additions in CT 
and is a critical piece of our longer term plan to help protect the lower 
Mianus River as it heads to Long Island Sound.
	         Finally, just before year end, Mianus River Gorge purchased 
the parcel known as High Tor, which has long been #1 on the Gorge’s 
priority list of land deemed critical to protect. The 11-acre parcel of 
land that reaches deep into the heart of the Preserve features a beau-
tiful rock promontory overlooking the Gorge, wetlands, vernal pools, 
and underground streams that feed the Mianus River. This purchase 

will not only protect High Tor from development but will preserve a strip of land that bisects the 
Preserve and buffers the old-growth forest. All these lands make up an important corridor for 
the movement of wildlife throughout the area.

Red Trail 

2018 marked a milestone in MRG history not only with the acquisition of the High Tor property 
which re-opened a section of trail that had been closed for more than a year, but also with the 
creation of a new trail that like no other allows the hiker to experience the feeling of the Mianus 
River Gorge. The new trail, to be known as the Cliff Trail, will be a bit more challenging, 
dramatic, and steeper than the portion of the Red Trail that goes along the ridge. The Cliff Trail 
creates an opportunity for hikers to better observe rocky outcrops, view the hemlock forest, and 
further appreciate the breadth and depth of the Gorge. This new trail will officially open to the 
public in June, 2019.

Conserving Land 

and 

Protecting our 

Watershed
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Hudson to Housatonic Regional 

Conservation Partnership (H2H RCP) 

MRG’s Executive Director Rod Christie is on the 
Steering Committee and co-chairman of the land 

working group of the Hudson to Housatonic Regional Conservation Partnership (H2H RCP). H2H 
RCP is composed of over 40 organizations that are protecting land throughout the region from the 
Hudson to the Housatonic. H2H RCP works with landowners on land protection and stewardship 
and is the first RCP to create a parcel-level land conservation model working toward landscape-scale 
conservation.  
	 In 2018 H2H made great progress toward solidifying and broadening its partnership of 
regional organizations while defining its role and working out many of the logistical issues of 
sharing GIS maps and other information it has created. The partnership also has made great strides 
in protecting land in the region and is partnering with other initiatives like the “Pollinator Pathway 
Program” to work with landowners to better steward their properties.  
	 All who live in the Hudson to Housatonic Region benefit from the work of H2H through 
the protection of air and water quality, climate resilient landscapes, and the preservation of un-frag-
mented habitats for native flora and fauna. In total, H2H’s reach covers a region of 2,300 square 
miles, serves a population of about 2.3 million people, and benefits the drinking watershed for 
9 million more. To learn more, please visit h2hrcp.org.
	 MRG also partners with the Environmental Monitoring and Management Alliance 
(EMMA), Partnership for Regional Invasive Species Management (PRISM), and Bedford2020 
Land and Water Taskforce in an effort to help protect streams, reservoirs, and preserve habitats 
throughout the region. 

Campaign to Save the Hemlocks

In the spring of 2017, MRG embarked on a 
treatment campaign to Save the Hemlocks, a 
multi-faceted approach to saving the extraordinary 
old-growth forest in our midst. Weakened by in-
creasingly violent storms and aggressive non-native 
invasive plant species, the 400-year-old hemlock 
trees have become more susceptible to the attack 

of the hemlock 
woolly adelgid. MRG repeated the spraying regimen as 
recommended by scientists at Cornell Cooperative Extension 
to treat the hemlocks with a combination of two insecticides 
that kills hemlock woolly adelgid and hemlock scale, a second 
non-native pest. The last section of trees will be treated in 
2019, thus completing the original plan to treat a total of 
over 2,000 trees. To ultimately replace the spraying regimen, 
the Gorge is monitoring the development and availability of 
new biological control agents for hemlock woolly adelgid and 
hemlock scale control.

Restoration Garden Update

2018 was a 

great year for 

Mianus River 

Gorge’s 

restoration 

garden. We 

have 28, 3X6’ 

raised beds 

and one larger 

wetland bed 

planted with seeds and/or rhizomes 

locally collected from sustainable 

sources. All beds are protected from 

predators and represent over 27 

different species to date. Many species 

that were planted several years ago are 

now bearing seed that we can use to 

plant in the Preserve. This year we 

planted back into the Preserve over 

2,456 seeds representing four species. 

Each year, as more plants mature, we 

will have more seed to use for resto-

ration activities.  

	        In addition to seeds, another 40+ 

mature plants representing 5 different 

species were planted in the Preserve. 

We also collected thousands of seeds 

from other local wild and sustainable 

sources to plant back into our garden 

beds (to increase the genetic diversity) 

and to use for restoration projects.  
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Research

and

Education 

Research Updates

A new and exciting component of the Gotham Coyote Project (GCP) began in 2018. 
The Gorge and our GCP partners, the NYC Parks Wildlife Unit and the American Museum 
of Natural History, launched a GPS telemetry study. Coyotes were trapped humanely and fitted 
with telemetry collars that use the cellular network to send regular location points for each 
collared animal. 
	 While very preliminary, the data are painting a picture of animals that show a clever 
ability to navigate the city streets while taking tremendous steps to avoid people, residential 
areas, and remaining highly nocturnal. 
	 Learning about the fine-scale movement patterns of NYC coyotes will help researchers 
and officials determine what landscape factors may contribute to human-coyote interaction, 
what habitat and movement corridors are important for coyote persistence, and how the City 

can plan for both human and wildlife 
coexistence.

	 	 At the same time, Mianus 
River Gorge’s peerless, three-tiered 
education program, led by Chris Nagy, 
Ph.D., continued to provide high 
school, undergraduate and gradu-
ate students with an unparalleled, 
experiential ecology research oppor-
tunity at the Gorge. Chris and other 
staff and graduate students mentor 
and advise students throughout their 
projects, which has resulted in awards, 
published papers, talks, and advanced 
degrees in the field of science.
	 The Research Assistantship 
Program (RAP), which helps fund the 

research of Ph.D. and M.S. students, welcomed two 
new RAP students. One student will examine the 
below-ground mycorrhizal community associated 
with old-growth and secondary growth forest, and 
how it may change according to the health of the 
hemlock stands. This work supports our Campaign 
to Save the Hemlocks, benefits MRG’s mission, and 
contributes to our conservation goals. RAP students 
have published several scholarly articles support-
ed by their RAP grant and using data collected at 
MRG. Please visit http://www.mianus.org/publica-
tions/journals/ for a complete listing and links.

MRG Wildlife Techs 

study urban and 

suburban ecology 

including coyote 

distribution in NYC 

and vernal pool 

conservation in 

Westchester county.
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2018
Financial

Summary

OPERATING PUBLIC SUPPORT AND REVENUE

		

Contributions	 $285,804	 43%

Grants	 $175,526	 27%

Board Allocated Investment Income	 $195,267	 30%

Total Operating Public Support and Revenue	 $657,475	 100%

OPERATING EXPENSES

Program Services	 $491,901	 74%

Administrative Expenses	 $95,729	 15%

Fundraising Expenses	 $74,492	 11%

Total Operating Expenses	 $662,122	 100%

IN ADDITION TO REGULAR OPERATING CONTRIBUTIONS

Additional support of more than $2,000,000 was raised for land projects, 

including Rock Hill Way, Taylor Preserve, and High Tor.
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Annual Giving is comprised of generous 

support to our annual fund and special 

projects here at Mianus River Gorge, Inc.

LEADERSHIP LEVEL ($10,000 +)

Anonymous (2)
AE Family Foundation *
Ms. Louise Todd Ambler
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Bren
Mrs. Edward S. Elliman
Tim and Mary Evnin *
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas L.D. Firth *
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Foulke, Jr. *
The Geoffrey C. Hughes Foundation *
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Gerry
Kelly and Andre Hunter *
New York State Department of Environmental
	 Conservation/Land Trust Alliance
Ms. Pamela Manice
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Marx *
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Needham *
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Newman
The Rice Family Foundation
Ms. Ashley Schulten **
Stamford Land Conservation Trust
Mr. Alan Siegel
Dr. and Mrs. Jean-Paul Valles *
Westchester Community Foundation

CHAIRMAN’S CIRCLE ($5,000 - $9,999)

Mr. and Mrs. Brian W. Barrett
The Bydale Foundation
Mr. Douglas Kent
New York State Dept. Of Environmental 
	 Conservation
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher du Pont Roosevelt *
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Ryan
Mr. William Sarnoff
Mr. J. Bradford Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Vincent
Mr. Joseph R. Zimmel

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE ($1,000 – $4,999)

Anonymous (1)
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Aglietti
Ms. Stacy Albanese and Mr. Todd Noonan *
Mr. Jeffrey C. Sturgess
Mr. James Attwood, Jr. and Ms. Leslie Williams
Mr. Jonathan Becker and Ms. Alexandra Kotur
Bedford Garden Club
Mr. and Mrs. David Boies
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Caulkins
Mr. John Claypoole and Mr. Steven Scuro
Mr. and Mrs. Paul E. Dixon
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Dunson
EASTER Foundation/Anne & Fred Osborn III
Ms. Patricia Ferrari and Mr. Andrew Janszky **
Mrs. Bennett L. Fisher
The Goodnow Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard G. Gorman **
Mr. Robert C. Graham and Ms. Julie Moran
Mr. and Mrs. Edward P. Harding
The Henry Morgenthau Preserve
Mrs. Gerry Hodes
Laura & Ronald H. Hoenig Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. David Howell
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Jackson
Mr. William M. Jackson *
Mr. Gary Jacobson and Ms. Bridget Thorne
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Kagan
Mr. Marc Kirschner and Ms. Nancy Fisher
Ms. Veronica Leeds
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Limburg
Mr. and Mrs. Piers M. MacDonald *
Mr. and Mrs. Noel Meller
Mr. and Mrs. Howard Metzger
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mountain, Jr.
NorthLight Foundation 
	 (Dan and Sheryl Tishman) *
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. O’Malley
Pearl Family Foundation
The Rusticus Garden Club
Sandpiper Fund, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin and Donna Schwartz
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Selby
The Ernest & Joan Trefz Foundation

Dr. Lucy R. Waletzky
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Waterman
Mr. and Mrs. Walter C. Weissinger, Jr.
Harry and Liz White *
Wolf Family Trust

STEWARD ($500 TO $999)

Anonymous (2)
Mr. Joshua Arnow and Ms. Elyse Arnow Brill
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan A. Conner *
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Cowperthwait
Mrs. Walter Curley
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Gilliam
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Hass
Ms. Susan K. Heller *
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Kaplan
Mr. and Mrs. Wilmot H. Kidd
Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Larned
Mr. Douglass Maynard and 
	 Ms. Kathryn L. Hoenig
Mr. Michael N. McKenna and 
	 Dr. Margaret M. Lenci
Ms. Sondra Peterson
Dr. Eve Hart Rice and 
	 Dr. Timothy D. Mattison
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart C. Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Peter G. Sachs
Mr. Eric Schwartz and Ms. Debra Fram
Ms. Katherine Sheppard
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Shulman
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Winchester
Mr. Paul Zofnass and Ms. Renee Ring

SUPPORTER ($250 – $499)

Anonymous (1)
Mr. William Abranowicz and 
	 Ms. Andrea Raisfeld
Judith and Alan Appelbaum
Mr. Keith Bass
Mr. and Mrs. Winthrop Conrad
Christian and Pierre Daviron
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel B. Day

Annual Giving 

2018
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Mrs. Pamela Heller
Ms. Martha Hennig
Mr. Robert Hobe
Mrs. Elizabeth H. Huffine
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel W. Ingram, Jr.
Mr. Robert S. Insolia
Mr. Hellmut J. Juretschke
Ms. Karen Kahn
Mr. and Mrs. Amos Kaminski
Ms. Kerri A. Kazak-Lowe and 
	 Mr. Andrew M. Lowe
Ms. Cecily Keating
Mr. Jeff P. Kiel
Mr. Mike Kiriakou
Ms. Estelle. F. Kirsh
Mr. Arthur Klausner and Ms. Robin Sherman
Loring and Diane Knoblauch
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Kornfield
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Krasnow
Ms. Edith Kunhardt
Mr. Jonathan Lazarus and Ms. Patricia Healy
Ms. Shelley Lennox
Ms. Brooke Levenson
Mrs. Julian Levine
Abe and Pat Levy
Dr. and Mrs. William Lewit
Mrs. Judith Liebeskind
Ms. Jacquie Littlejohn
Dr. and Mrs. Laurence Loeb
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Long
Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Malkin
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Margulies
Mr. Chris Mars
Ms. Frances D. Martin
Daneshwari Masti
Mr. William Gomes and Ms. Doris Peter
Mr. and Mrs. Colin McEvoy
Michael McEvoy
Mr. and Mrs. John P. McGarry
Mr. Michael McKay
Mr. Harry McLachlin
Mr. David Medd
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Menken
Ms. Peg Michelman

Dr. and Mrs. Salvatore J. Di Grandi
Mrs. Christopher B. Espy
Ms. Suzanne Evans
Mr. L. Scott Frantz
Mr. and Mrs. Joel E. Freedman
Mr. and Mrs. Donald P. Gregg
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Handelman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Henrey
Mr. and Mrs. E.C. Hoffman, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Hogan
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Joffe
Mr. Michael Landsman and 
	 Ms. Evyan Metzner
Mrs. Mary Hope Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Mort Lowenthal
Ms. Laura MacBeth
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick K. McManus
Mr. and Mrs. Foxhall Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan G. Powers **
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Redmon
Ms. Barbara Schatz and Mr. Frederick Schaffer
Mr. and Mrs. John Stockbridge
Mr. and Mrs. Rodman K. Tilt
Mr. and Mrs. John Train
Dr. Jane Zimmerman and Mr. Jordan Tucker

FRIEND (UP TO $250)

Anonymous (8)
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Adelman
Mr. Michael Alterman
Mrs. Rebecca Amiot-Jasperson
Mr. and Mrs. Per A. Arneberg
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Avrutin
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Bacchi
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Barbakoff
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Baum
Mr. and Mrs. William Bedford
Mr. and Mrs. Skip Beitzel
Mr. Jon Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Bernstein
Mr. and Mrs. James Best
Mr. George Bickel

Ms. Amelia O’B Parsons and Mr. Paul S. Bird
Mrs. Kathleen Bloeman
Mr. Joseph R. Bookmyer
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher W. Burdick
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Burkhardt
Mr. and Dr. Thomas Cabaniss
Mr. and Mrs. Seth Cameron
Mr. Peter Canby and Ms. Anne Putnam
Ms. Dawn Crainer
Mr. and Mrs. C. Richard Cryer
Mr. and Mrs. Karl M. Davies
Mr. and Mrs. Paul H. DeCoster
Mr. and Mrs. Peter E. DiCorpo
Ms. Barbara DiGiacinto
Mrs. Selby Ehrlich
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H. Einstein
Ms. Nora Fay
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Finn
Ms. Kathleen Finnigan
Mr. William Forbes
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Foster
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Fox
Mr. and Mrs. Dexter Frye
Mr. Eric Gantenbein
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Gardner
Mr. Mark Girvin
Ms. Marilyn D. Glass
Mr. Gary Glauber and Ms. Deborah Cerar
Ms. Carol Goldman and Mr. Joe Simonetti
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Goodchild
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Gourd
Green Fingers Garden Club
Mr. and Mrs. Evan G. Greenberg
Greenwich Garden Club
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Greenwood
Ms. Lisa Gustafson
Mr. Nicholas J. Gutfreund and 
	 Ms. Mary Duncan
Mr. Ara Guzelimian and Ms. Janet Clough
Ms. Katie Hall and Mr. Paul Risko
Mr. and Mrs. Neil A. Havlik
Mrs. Theodore M. Hawryluk
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn Healey
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Heimerdinger
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Ms. Claudia Milne and Mr. Tom Naughton
Mr. and Mrs. Jiri Minarik
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Moran
Mr. and Mrs. George J. Morrison
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Mulligan
Ms. Susan A. Norwell
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Ohler
Ms. Sabrina Owens
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Palmer
Mr. Frank R. Parker III
Mr. and Mrs. William Pence
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Perry
Mr. Stephen Petricone
Ms. Lillian Petruccione
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory B. Pietrzak
Ms. Diane Pincus
Mr. Steve Poulin
Pound Ridge Garden Club
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ramage
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Randol
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher Raxworthy
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Redalieu
Roaring Brook Lake Garden Club
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel K. Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Rodman
Mrs. Oren Root
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Rosenthal
Ms. Elizabeth Rubin
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Sander
Mr. and Mrs. Camillo M. Santomero *
Mr. Richard Saravay
Mr. and Mrs. Rob Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Sears
Ms. Carol Seischab
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shaffer
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick I. Sharp, III
Dr. Mark Siegel and Dr. Linda Kamal
Mr. and Mrs. Alan E. Silberman
Mrs. Joan Silbersher
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Slater

Mrs. Elizabeth C. Sluder
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Penn Smith
Ms. Irene Smolicz
Mr. and Mrs. Michael H. Spiesman
Mr. and Mrs. C. Nicholas Spofford
Mr. and Mrs. Clinton H. Springer
Dr. John Stamatov
The Stepping Stones Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Emerson Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Suchman
Ms. Lenore Swenson
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Talty
Ms. Virginia Tennison
Mr. and Mrs. Sydney Thayer
Ms. Elizabeth Thebaud
Mrs. Sally C. Thebaud
Ms. Cheryl Thomsen
Mr. Theodore Thomte
Valley Stream Hiking Club
Mr. Roger van Loveren and Ms. Karen Lau
Mr. and Mrs. Claiborne C. Van Zandt
Mr. Alan R. Viani
Mr. and Mrs. Leo Vircillo **
Ms. Susan Wamsley
Yifan Wang
Mrs. Gurdon B. Wattles
Mr. and Mrs. Jonas Weiner
Dr. and Mrs. Melvin Weiss
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Weissman
Ms. Aimee Whitman
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Winskill
Mr. Christopher Wisker
Women’s Civic Club of Katonah Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. James Wood
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Woyke
Sihao Wu and Bing Yang
Ms. Barbara Yerks
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Ziegler

* Anable Society     ** Includes Matching Gift

LAND DONORS

Ms. Susan K. Heller *
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey Horn *

IN HONOR OF TIM EVNIN

Mrs. Gerry Hodes

IN HONOR OF CHRISTOPHER DU PONT 

ROOSEVELT

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Greenwood

IN MEMORY OF DORIS JEANNE KEARIN

Anonymous (1)
Mrs. Kathleen Bloeman
Women’s Civic Club of Katonah Inc.

IN MEMORY OF JAMES TODD, JR.

Abe and Pat Levy

MATCHING GIFT COMPANIES

BlackRock, Inc.
IBM Corporation
MBIA Foundation
Microsoft
Morgan Stanley
Pfizer Foundation

Many of the donations helped to fund the 
High Tor acquisition and the Campaign to 
Save the Hemlocks. Thank you!

We also thank all our volunteers for 
their generous support throughout  
the year.
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES 2018

Officers

Timothy W. Evnin
Chairman

Christopher du P. Roosevelt
Vice Chairman

Andre Hunter
President

Gerry Gorman
Treasurer

Stacy Albanese
Secretary

Trustees
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HELP KEEP THE GORGE 

GOING STRONG!

Your donation to Mianus River Gorge 

helps us fulfill our mission to preserve, 

protect and promote appreciation of the 

natural heritage of the Mianus River 

watershed through land acquisition and 

conservation, scientific research and public 

education throughout the region. 

To donate, please visit our web site, 

www.mianus.org or send your check to 

167 Mianus River Rd., Bedford, NY 10506. 

Thank you!
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